Volume 15, Issue 7

December 2021

# **Village Neighbors**

# Village Happenings

Please join us for our monthly resident meeting that is held the third Tuesday of each month. For December, the meeting will be on December 21st at 9:00 a.m. in the dining room. This is an opportunity to ask questions and give suggestions. We look forward to seeing you there!

### Carlinville Area Hospital to Draw Labs

Carlinville Area Hospital will be at The Village every Thursday in December to draw for lab work. The technician will come to your apartment first thing in the morning, before breakfast, to draw your lab work. If you need to be seen, please see Kelsey or Danielle in advance. We hope that everyone is benefitting from this service.

## Shopping Trip and Lunch Out December 14th

The Village is happy to announce that we will be taking a trip to Springfield to J.C. Penney's to do some shopping! We will leave around 10:00 a.m. on December 14th, take a drive, stop at Red Lobster for lunch and then shop at Penney's. If you would like to go for lunch but not to shop, we are arranging a van to come back for the non-shoppers. We hope that you can enjoy us for a fun day out. Please sign up at the front desk by Friday, December 10th. Cost of the meal will be at the responsibility of the resident.

## Movie Nights December 8th and 28th

The Village will be having our monthly "movie nights" in the front community area on December 8th and 28th at 6:00 p.m. Please join us for a movie, popcorn and soda. If you have any suggestions or a movie to share for this night, please see Kelsey in advance. The movies for these nights will be announced at a later date.

#### Inside this issue:

Resident Meet- 1

CAH Labs 1

Shopping/Lunch 1

Dollar Tree

2

Hobby Club 2

Christmas 2

New Year's Eve 2 Celebration

# Management Staff:

- Dionne Wyatt, CEO
- Kelsey DeFevers, Manager
- Danielle Collins, Registered Nurse
- Bessie
   Waggoner,
   Kitchen Manger

# **JUST TALK**

### Dollar Tree December 10th

The Village will be going to the Dollar Tree on Friday, December 10th at 10:00 a.m. This is in addition to our weekly Wal-Mart trips on Wednesdays. We have had a couple of residents request to check out the newer Dollar Tree in town, so we thought we would try this trip out! If you would like to join us, please meet us in the front lobby at 10:00 a.m. If you have any other suggestions on trips that you would like added to the calendar, please let Kelsey know.

### Hobby Club December 16th

Please join us in the dining room on Thursday, December 16th at 2:00 p.m. for the Hobby Club. Please bring your crafts that you have made to show and tell. Whatever you like to do with your hand or crafts of any kind will be greatly appreciated. Examples include quilting, sewing, crocheting, embroidery, scrapbooking, coloring, paper mâché, clay, painting or any other crafts! If you do not have a hobby to share, please do not let that keep you away, come and see everyone else's work! We hope to see you there!

### Christmas December 25th

The Village will be celebrating Christmas on December 25th at lunchtime. The meal will be glazed ham, sweet potato casserole, green bean casserole, baked bread and a pumpkin roll. We are sad to report that with the COVID-19 restrictions, we will not be able to host any guests for this meal. Please know that residents are free to go home with families at any time. If you have any other questions, please let Kelsey know. We hope that everyone has a very merry Christmas!

### New Year's Eve Celebration December 31st

Please join us on December 31st in the dining room to ring in the New Year! Festivities will begin at 4:30 p.m. with hors d'oeuvres and cocktails. Then you will be served a wonderful prime rib dinner with a champagne toast to ring in the new year. Unfortunately, we cannot host any guests for this meal as well. We are hoping we can open up our holiday meals again next year. We hope to see everyone there! Happy New Year!

### Christmas Time is Here!

We would like to remind everyone that staff cannot accept any gifts or money from our residents or their families. Any gifts of appreciation need to be made in general or to The Village at Morse Farm for everyone to enjoy. We are planning a fun Christmas party for all of our Village employees! Please know that your kind words everyday are the best gift of all!

The Village at Morse Farm
"Where neighbors become friends &
friends become family"